

Vermont Horse Council BOD/Membership Meeting May 20, 2021, 7PM Via Zoom

Meeting was called to order by Heidi Krantz, president. In attendance, Robin Severy, Jean Audet, Heidi Krantz, and Jeannette Cole.

<u>Secretary Report</u> April's minutes read and unanimously approved.

Treasurer Report – Not available at this meeting.

Fund raising from quilt raffle continues under Sue Esty management.

Safety - Nothing new to report on Saftey Triangle Yield signs under Sue Esty management

Equine Impact Study- Gloria Bruce and Heidi Krantz are moving forward to broadcast the results.

Activities -

- TREC Robin Simpson is doing an article about this activity.
- Poulin Grain nutritionist has been booked for virtual educational presentation on October 12 @ 7:30 pm.
- Chakra session to be scheduled at High Horses with Nicole Brock????

<u>Mission Statement refresh</u> – Robin Simpson has begun crafting and has a good start.

New Business -

- Discussion about safety of horse driving on Rail Trails was held.
- Discussion about Board vacancies for 2022 need a Presidential candidate
- Discussion about volunteer outreach.
- Discussion about Community Facility Grant for trail work what is needed for equine trials
- Discussion about VISTA program for attracting veterinarians to the state.
- Informed by Heidi of new riding club Franklin County, VT Bobbi Snider. Recommended connect with Northwest Riding and Driving Club as well as VHC.

Meeting adjourned at 8:22 pm – next meeting May 20, 2021 @7 pm Jeannette Cole, VHC Secretary